
Media release

EU Commission uses the Christmas period to grant authorisation for 
imports of genetically engineered soybeans 

A gift made to Bayer and Dow without anyone knowing

10 January 2018 / The EU Commission has granted six further authorisations for genetically 
engineered plants, including some controversial genetically engineered soybeans with triple 
herbicide resistance. The decision to grant authorisation was made on the quiet by the EU 
Commission during the Christmas holiday period. Testbiotech has proven that the real risks 
from consumption of these soybeans were not investigated. But the EU Commission failed to 
respond to any of these scientific arguments. Instead, a letter dated 21 December was sent to 
Testbiotech in which the Commission set out purely formalistic arguments to the effect that no
new evidence had been provided. The letter was sent at the same time the EU Commission 
made their decision to give green light for the soybeans, without mentioning in the letter. 

“The timing and the circumstances of the decision show just how much the EU Commission fears a 
response from the public. In fact, the way in which this has been handled has the potential to 
damage the credibility of the EU institutions,” Christoph Then says for Testbiotech. “Our response 
will be to put these authorisations even more to the forefront of our activities to make this public. 
The EU Commission must give much higher precedence to the protection of health and the 
environment.” 

According to a Testbiotech analysis, there are clear indications that the companies Dow and Bayer 
manipulated the data for risk assessment of their genetically engineered soybeans. The claim is 
based on analysis of the data presented by the companies for risk assessment in the EU. Analysis 
showed that Dow used a special sample of the genetically engineered soybeans in their feeding 
studies with rats, which was sprayed with much lower amount of herbicides than usual. In their field
trials, Bayer only applied a fraction of the amounts of the herbicides that would normally be used in
agricultural practice. 

Contact: 
Christoph Then, Tel +49 0151 54638040, info@testbiotech.org 

Further information:
Release of the EU Commission of 22 December 2017: 
http://europa.eu/rapid/press-release_MEX-17-5421_en.htm 

Letter from the EU Commission of 21 December: www.testbiotech.org/node/2135  

Testbiotech background on the genetically engineered soybeans: www.testbiotech.org/node/2066 

Video clip explaining the general problem with risk assessment of the soybeans:
https://www.testbiotech.org/en/limits-to-biotech/toxic-soy 
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